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- Car parking numbers for the proposal are similar to that envisaged in the Concept DA given the current unit 
mix is more skewed towards three bedroom units.  

- Industry practice, as recommended by Transport for NSW, is to calculate traffic generation on the basis of 
apartment numbers rather than parking spaces. This is due to the fact that people from the same household 
are more likely to carpool rather than if those apartments were under the ownership of separate apartments. 

- The additional parking spaces allocated to the three bedroom units are typically utilised on a more 
discretionary basis outside of peak periods. 

- Rates of car ownership for residents of in metropolitan Sydney, including in the Parramatta LGA, have been 
steadily increasing over the past 20 years - rising between 2001 and 2021. At the same time however the 
percentage of private vehicle use for journey to work trips made during commuter peak hour has decreased. 
This indicates that car ownership does not necessarily lead to car usage in the busy commuter peak periods 
for areas well served by public transport such as Epping, particularly given that the subject site is located 
within close walking distance to Epping Station. 

- It can therefore be applied that the reduction in apartment numbers compared with the Concept DA will result 
in an equivalent reduction in traffic movements during the busy commuter peak hours of the day. 

 
Best of luck for the IPC meeting on Monday. 
 
Josh Milston 
Director | Transport Planner 
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